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Phoenix Police Department 

Public Affairs Bureau 
620 West Washington Street, Phoenix, Arizona 85003 

 

 
 

M E D I A  A D V I S O R Y  
 

Date/Time:     September 10, 2022, around 4:15 p.m. 
Incident:        2022- 1366642 
Location:        19th Avenue and Bell Road   
Victim:   Miguel Rosas – 18-year-old male – deceased 
Suspect:  Male Juvenile – late teens 
 
 
Update: September 12, 2022 @ 8:15 p.m.  
 
Detectives from the Phoenix Police Department’s Homicide Unit, Street Crimes Unit, and our Fugitive 
Apprehension & Investigations Detail have worked tirelessly to identify, locate and arrest the suspect 
in this case. The suspect is a juvenile in his late teens who will be booked on multiple felony charges 
to include Second-Degree Murder.  
 
 
                           

Strip Mall Shooting Leaves One Man Dead 

 

Phoenix police detectives are investigating a murder that left a man dead and a woman injured. 

Officers were called to a strip mall in the area of 19th Avenue and Bell Road around 4:15 p.m. for a 

report of a shooting.  

When they got there, the officers located a man on the ground, suffering from multiple gunshot 

wounds. The man was later identified as 18-year-old Miguel Rosas. Officers were also directed to a 

woman inside one of the business who had been struck by gunfire. The fire department responded 

and pronounced Rosas deceased on scene. The woman was taken to the hospital with a non-life-

threatening injury.  

The Air Unit and other responding patrol units searched the area and detained three individuals. The 

three individuals were interviewed and later released.  

Homicide detectives responded to the scene where they spoke to witnesses and reviewed the 

evidence. Preliminary information suggests there was an exchange of gunfire between a few 
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individuals in the strip mall parking lot. It is believed Rosas was an intended target and the woman 

was uninvolved and struck by the reckless gunfire.  

The investigation remains active as detectives continue to follow leads. Currently, there are no 

suspect descriptions to release.  

 


